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SB 2280 - HB 2672 

 

SUMMARY OF BILL:    Requires the Tennessee Bureau of Investigation (TBI) to report 

the results of criminal background checks to the authorized requesting persons and entities 

within five business days of completing the search. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• Pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 38-6-109(a), the TBI must process requests for criminal 

background checks from any authorized persons, organizations, or entities permitted by 

law to seek criminal history background checks on certain persons, pursuant to a format 

and under procedures as it may require. 

• Pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 38-6-109(b)(2), upon completion of the search, the 

bureau shall report its findings to the requesting persons, organizations, or entities 

authorized by law to receive such information.     

• The proposed legislation requires the TBI to report these findings within five business 

days of completing the search. 

• The TBI can report the results of criminal background checks to authorized requesting 

persons and entities within five days of completing the search within existing bureau 

resources. 

• Any fiscal impact to state or local government is estimated to be not significant.      

 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

   
Krista Lee Carsner, Executive Director 
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